WILLIAMSBURG SPINNERS AND WEAVERS GUILD
P.O. BOX 2086
WILLIAMSBURG, VA 23187
http://Williamsburgspinweave.org

January 2008

Meeting: Monday, January 21, 10:00 a.m. (9:30 social time) to 1:00 p.m., in Room C in
the James City County Recreation Center, 5301 Longhill Road, Williamsburg.

Program: Bob Hecker presentation on Tartans. Please bring your tartans for show and
tell. Refreshments by Birdie (sweet) and Beth (savory).

Bash: The bash on January 7 will be hosted by Charlotte Headley. Call Charlotte at
757-229-6023, if you plan to attend. She will provide directions, if needed.

Events outside our Guild:
Mid-Atlantic Quilt Show, Hampton, VA, Feb 21-24, 2008.
Maryland Sheep and Wool Festival, West Friendship, MD, May 3-4, 2008.

Website:
If you would like to add to the guild website http://williamsburgspinweave.org,
please contact Dave Banks at dfbanks@earthlink.net.

January Birthdays
David Banks
Virginia Banks
Nettie Cross

Officers:

President: Judy Mooers
Vice President: Bob Hecker
Secretary: Beth Palmer
Treasurer: Ingrid Kross



Williamsburg Spinners and Weaver’s Guild
Minutes for meeting December 17, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by President Judy Mooers. Pictures of the
Chesapeake Fiber Festival where the children were making coasters were shown. A
thank you to Judy for hem stitching and mailing them to the children.

Millie Montgomery, a guest of Rosalie’s, was introduced.
The November minutes were approved as printed in the newsletter.
No treasurer’s report. Dues for 2008 are now due. They are $20.00.
Passed sign-up sheet for hostess duties and bash for 2008.

Upcoming Events:
Feb. 21 -24 — Mid Atlantic Quilt Show.

Will need people to volunteer for set up on Wed. and then to man the booth
for the event.

Committee Reports:
Library — no report
Sunshine and Hospitality — no reports
Photo — Jerry sends pictures to Dave to post on the web site.

Old Business:

Need to elect officers for 2008. The nominated persons were published in the Nov.
newsletter. Jerry read the list of nominations. Jane made a motion to accept list and
seconded by Charlotte.

The motion passed. Judy thanked the board of 2007.

The new officers will be:

. Pres.- Judy Mooers

. V.Pres. — Bob Hecker

. Asst. V.P. — Jerry Smith

. Treas. — Ingrid Kross

. Sec. - Beth Palmer for minutes and Judy Mooers for newsletter.

The new committee chairs will be:

. Membership — Rosalie Brown

. Hospitality — Birdie Burton

. Sunshine — Pam Franck

. Library — Shawn Clarke and Ingrid Kross
. Publicity — Peggy Counce,

. Website — Dave Banks

. Photo — Jerry Smith

Programs:



There was a sign up sheet available for people to choose a month to present a program
of their choice. Many months were already filled. Need a few more volunteers; perhaps a
spinning meeting or a guest

Speaker. Some suggestions: weaving with color or Max from Colonial Williamsburg
on weaving. Discussion will follow in January.

Show and Tell:

Bob — commented on his sectional swift. He sent several e-mails to “Handwoven”
magazine and received several replies

Jerry — twill blanket, three panels sewn together with baseball stitch

Sharon — socks, knitted child’s vest, crocheted shell with mohair

Charlotte — socks

Susan — woven alpaca and silk scarf

Judy — woven placemats to match dishes, network drafting pattern for placemats and
table runner, demonstration piece using different yarns and felted to get different results,
name drafted bags using handspun yarn for pattern weft.

Meeting adjourned. Munchies and gift exchange followed.

Respectfully Submitter,
Linda Adamchak

Members in Attendance:

Berit Mesarick, Bernadette Marquez, Charlotte Headley, Ingrid Kross, Jerry Smith, Julie
Colby, Selma Moore, Peggy Nacci, Pam Franck, Bob Hecker, Shawn Clarke, Sharon
Davis, Virginia Banks, Susan Phillips, Millie Montgomery, Rosalie Brown, Beth Palmer,
Birdie Burton, Jane Gustafson, Judy Mooers, Linda Adamchak



